
From Regina’s Desk 

This feature includes selected corre-

spondence into and out of our email box, 

our mailbox, and voicemail.  We are de-

lighted to share moments of gratitude, 

outreach, and connection.   

 

 

 Thanks for the Sadie Rose Founda-

tion because they heard me and understood 

my pain because my losses. How nice that 

you can see people help you to reduce your 

pain. I feel that second name of this founda-

tion is “Angels of Mercy” and I like to put 

this because my experience when I lost my 

baby no one felt my pain except these an-

gels. I am sorry because my 

language is not very good, but 

I like to try.  

 The Sadie Rose Founda-

tion [has] truly become my 

family.  What wonderful 

friendship of support and com-

fort I have experienced from 

so many through connecting with Sadie’s 

Foundation.     

 Someone shared this quote in a group Face-

book message after one of our support 

meetings, “My Grief family may not be bio-

logical, but they are still family to me.” 
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Miss our last newsletter? 

All newsletters can be 

viewed on our website. 

For a hard copy, contact 

our office.  

“Because the path of grief after losing a child should never be walked alone”™ 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 382 Dayton, VA 22821  

Physical address: 206 Main Street Suite B Dayton, VA 22821 

www.sadierosefoundation.org ~ 540-810-0307~ office@sadierosefoundation.org 

Support groups, Internet community, One-on-one lay counseling, Remembrance events 

 

In our mailbox 

* If you would like to 

share your story of loss 

and how the Sadie Rose 

Foundation has impacted 

your grief journey, please 

contact our office.  

* If you know of someone 

who might benefit from 

the support we offer, 

please help us make the 

connection.  

 

Lauren Jefferson and Kassandra      

Galloway contributed to this       

newsletter.  

I answered the phone to hear a frantic 

voice on the other end. “I don’t know what’s 

wrong with me. I can’t get it together…”  

The conversation continued with this new-

ly bereaved mom. I told her I had time and 

would be there as quickly as I could. We later 

continued our conversation face-to-face, heart-

to-heart in the comfort of her living room.  

One of the darkest moments in my grief 

was after the shock, after the funeral, after the 

cards stopped coming in the mail, the daily 

phone calls checking on me slowed and then 

stopped. These all served as reminders that 

others lives would continue, but my world had 

screeched to a halt. I had no idea how to even 

stand on my own, let alone take steps forward 

in the grief process.  

I entered a darkness so black, a grief so 

deep, I wasn’t sure I would survive.  

Then I started connecting with other fami-

lies who knew the grief that comes with the 

death of a child. These “seasoned” grievers re-

assured me that eventually the intensity would 

ease, but that there was no time frame for that 

to happen. These friends helped me realize that 

I wasn’t going crazy, that nothing was wrong 

with me, and that all I was experiencing was 

normal for one who had experienced traumatic 

loss. 

I didn’t emerge from that darkness all at 

once, it was more just glimpses of light that 

gave me the strength to take each moment as it 

came. It was the compassionate gesture from a 

friend, the prayer of a loved one, the smile of a 

neighbor that sustained me when I had no 

strength on my own.  

Eventually, the power of love from my 

faith, my family and friends, and for my daugh-

ter overpowered the darkness. My grief 

changed from wondering how I could face each 

moment without Sadie to remembering the love 

we had for each other.  

Because of those who walked my darkest 

night with me, I was able to reassure this new-

ly bereaved mom that the SRF friends are here 

for the long haul. We will sit in the dark with 

her, embrace the patient work of grief, and look 

for glimpses of light to sustain her on her jour-

ney.  

“...because the path of grief after losing a 

child should never be walked alone.”™ 

For newsletter sponsorship opportunities, 

please contact our office. 

Our mission: To 

provide emotional 

and spiritual      

support to families 

and individuals 

grieving the death 

of  a child, because 

the path of  grief  

after losing a child 

should never be 

walked alone.™ 

Current Needs: 

*Two folding     

tables for multiple 

activities. 

*Prayer shawls and 

items for care 

packages. (Contact 

our office for ideas.) 

Computer 

needs MET! 

Thank you! 



 

 

One-on-one support is available at our office by appointment. Call Regina at 540-810-4351 or 

email regina@sadierosefoundation to schedule a time.  

We also have several private Facebook groups, one for bereaved parents and one for those 

who are pregnant after a loss. This is in addition to our public Facebook page. Feel free to 

request to join these groups that apply. 

 

Parents who are willing to talk if you are interested 

Frank Bennett—540–383-9082—lost infant. Frank also has a bereaved dad’s support forum 

on Facebook called “Daddy’s Breath.”  

Tanya Bennett—540-383-9077—also on Facebook. Lost infant 

Daniel and Naomi Lambert—540-433-8894—lost two infants. Also have teenagers as sibling 

support  

Anita Thompson—540-209-3251—also on Facebook. Grandparent/parent support 

Lee Harlow—540-480-4928 and Regina Harlow—540-810-4351—also on Facebook. Lost 

infant 

Suzy LaBonte—540-833-4185—HopeForLife@juno.com. Lost teenager. Hosts a support 

group called “Lanterns of Hope” for those who have lost a loved one to suicide.  

Angie Magenhofer—momofclbl@gmail.com—also on Facebook. Stillbirth and miscarriage 

Deborah Bellesheep-Thompson—djthompson1229@aol.com—540-820-3446. Lost young 

adult child.  

Brittany Bates—540-421-3881—brittanylbates@gmail.com. Miscarriage support.  

 

If you would like to be added to this list as a volunteer support contact, please contact us.  
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Additional support 

Sept 4: Miscarriage Support Meeting, 

6:30 p.m. at Sadie Rose office.   

Sept 8: Bereaved Parent Support 

Meeting, Adults only, 7 p.m. Sadie Rose 

office. For parents who have lost a child of 

any age.  

Sept 11: Monthly Support Coffee, Sadie 

Rose office, 9:30—11:30 a.m.. Come and go 

as you please.  ***Children are usually 

present at this event.  

Sept 26, Bereaved Family Support 

Meeting, Sadie Rose office, 7 p.m. Sibling 

support and childcare available. Families 

welcome.  

Weekly Online Support Chat, Sundays, 9 

P.M.  EST. To participate, visit our website 

and click on the large “Support Group” 

button on the right sidebar.  

One-on-One appointments available by 

contacting Regina at 540-810-4351 or 

regina@sadierosefoundation.org. 

Miscarriage Support Meetings are typically 

held the first Thursday of every month, 

Informal Coffee the second Thursday, 

Bereaved Parent Meetings the second 

Monday and Bereaved Family Meetings the 

fourth Friday. Some exceptions apply, so 

check our website, calendar, and Facebook 

page often.  

For more information about any of our 

events, please contact our office.   

Calendar of Events 
We are so grateful to the following for your 

donations. We recognize that it is only because 

of you that we can continue this  important 

outreach in our community. Our deepest 

thanks! (IMO stands for “In Memory Of.) 

 

Food Donations for Baskets 

Tammi Privott 

 

Prayer Shawls 

Deborah Thompson 

Gail Erbaugh 

 

Coffee Supplies 

Daniel and Naomi Lambert 

 

Office Computer Funds 

Anonymous 

 

Donations 

Chester and Nancy Bradfield 

 

Monthly Contributions 

Dale and Helen Whetzel 

Outreach Class—Beaver Creek COB 

 

When donations are made “in memory of,” we 

send a note of acknowledgement to the family 

of the person being remembered. We are a 

501(c)3 non-profit organization. Our tax ID 

number is 26-1662289. All donations are tax-

deductible.  

September Focus  

We are often asked what donated items would help us. We will 

suggest a focus each month of an item/items that help in our 

support efforts. Items for September: Non-perishable food 

items for food baskets for newly bereaved families.  

Have you considered attending one of our support group meetings? We know that 

taking that first step can be the hardest. Consider asking a friend or family  member 

to come with you. Another way to lesson the anxiety of showing up for the first time 

is to connect with people online in our òAdditional Supportó section below or on our 

online support chat. With the exception of our Miscarriage Support Group, our 

groups are open to those who have lost a child of any age. All our meetings will be 

held at 206 Main Street Dayton, VA 22821. Parking along the street out front and 

around back. Please let us know how we can best support you on your grief journey.  

If you are interested in volun-

teering with the SRF, we    

currently need help planning 

and coordinating our October 

15th “Remembering our Ba-

bies Walk” around Court 

Square in Harrisonburg. 

We also need help plan-

ning/coordinating our annual 

Candlelight Ceremony the  

second Sunday in December. 

If you are interested in help-

ing with these two events or 

general office volunteering, 

please contact Regina @ 540-

810-4351 or email regi-

na@sadierosefoundation.org.  
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Name:               Parents                                     DOB                       DOD 

Eric Koogler    Eldon & Irene      10/25/1991  09/03/2007 

Noah Michael Pitsenbarger  Brandon and Ravyn Chandler   09/04/2011  12/12/2012  

Evan Barnhart    Aaron & Heather      09/09/2013  09/09/2013 

J. Oliver Jordan    Michael       09/10/1998  11/04/2008 

Issa Ausberry    Deborah Thompson     09/19/1989  10/12/2012 

Emma Lynn Raines   Brian and Vicki     11/05/2010  09/19/2012 

Daniel Blake Hudnall   Rick Hudnall      09/23/1988  12/23/2012 

    Rebecca Hudnall 

Xavier Velasco-Bautista   Yendiel & Justina      09/25/2004  11/09/2009 

Tyson Woody    Jeremy & Summer     09/25/2007  11/27/2009 

Kourtney Jean Lambert   Daniel & Naomi      09/26/2006  11/21/2006 

 

Please take time to remember these families and their children gone too soon. To submit your child’s information or to correct 

or complete missing information, or to request your child be removed from our list, please fill out the appropriate form on our 

website under the newsletter tab or contact our office.   

September Remembrances  

New Slideshow Information!  

 We are starting brand-new with our can-

dlelight ceremony slideshow this year! If 

you have already sent a photo of your 

child(ren) and would like them to be in-

cluded in this yearõs slideshow, please let 

Tanya know. If you havenõt submitted a 

photo in the past, please email Tanya a 

JPEG photo of your child or a picture to 

represent your child. Include your childõs 

name, date of birth and date of passing or 

date of loss and Tanya will include them.  

Connect with Tanya at Tanya@sadierosefoundation.org or 

find her info in the òAdditional Supportó                        

section of this newsletter. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

We are working on coordinating 

“shelf-stable” food baskets that 

can be delivered to newly bereaved 

families. If you would like to be  

involved in helping plan and coor-

dinate this effort, please contact    

Regina at 540-810-4351 or regi-

na@sadierosefoundation.org.  

Save the date!  

October is National Pregnancy and Infant Loss Awareness Month 

Join us for our October 15th, Remembering our Babies Walk 

around Court Square in Harrisonburg. 

Details to come. 



The Sadie Rose Foundation is a Shenandoah Valley based non-profit organization that offers support to 

families that have experienced the death of a child, including through pregnancy loss and             

miscarriage. All our support and outreach is free of charge. Donations appreciated. For a complete 

list of our services, visit our website and click on the “Support and Outreach” tab or contact our    

office at 540-810-0307, office@sadierosefoundation.org, www.sadierosefoundation.org.  

The Sadie Rose Foundation 

P.O. Box 382 

Dayton, VA 22821 

September  2014  

Cherubs Cleaning Service was established in 2012, by Elly Lafkin. The name “Cherubs” is in honor of her daughter, Camden 

“Cami” Lafkin, who passed away  in 2012 at the age of 3 months old.  

Elly writes, “After Cami died, my husband, Cameron, and I received an amazing outpour of love from our community, friends, 

and family. In the days following Cami’s death, we had lots of friends and family stop by, check in, and console us. They all 

pitched in to grocery shop, prepare meals for us, and more, but one of the things I needed and appreciated the most, was that 

they cleaned my house. Cherubs Cleaning Service is committed to “paying it forward” for all of the love, kindness and help that 

we received in 2012. We would be honored to help clean, organize or just ‘help around the house’ for our fellow bereaved fami-

lies. If you know someone who has recently lost a child or grandchild, and would benefit from a complimentary professional 

cleaning, we would be honored to help. At Cherubs Cleaning Service, we pride ourselves on being a local, small, own-

er/operated company; Elly and her teams take the extra time to get to know you and your home; no two homes, or clients, are 

identical and we will never treat them as such! In the two years that Cherubs Cleaning Service has been open, we’ve grown 

from one client and one employee, Elly, to “clean teams” of 2-3 employees each, and a (continuously growing) following of satis-

fied clients. We offer a 100% satisfaction guarantee promise - If you aren’t happy, we aren’t happy!”  

Visit their website and contact them at www.cherubscleaningservice.com. 

Cherubõs Cleaning Service paying it forward! 

July 2014 Executive Director’s 

Board Report 

We have made 17 new connections via 

care packets since our April meeting.  

Brittany Bates has agreed to facilitate 

our miscarriage support meetings held 

the first Thursday of each month. We 

have steady attendance at our bereaved 

parent support meeting, our bereaved 

family meeting, and our monthly coffee. 

We continue to host our weekly online 

support chats Sunday evening and one-

on-one support sessions at the office. Our 

monthly newsletter is mailed to more 

than 200 people and is also emailed to 

those who prefer that method and is 

available on our website.  

We held our third annual 5K fundraiser 

June 14th. (Details in a report from our 

Race Director.)  

We held our annual memorial picnic and 

balloon release the end of June.  

I presented our, “Helping others to honor 

our grief” workshop at the Compassion-

ate Friends national conference in July. 

More than 30 people attended the work-

shop and provided great feedback.  

I participated in two magazine articles 

featuring The Sadie Rose Foundation. 

“Bloom,” a local women’s magazine fea-

tured me in their cover article which 

comes out July 30, and fellow board 

member, Karen Doss Bowman, submit-

ted an article to “Messenger,” the official 

Church of the Brethren magazine. Both 

will bring awareness to our organization 

and our cause. 

I am working with the Shining Sol Can-

dle Company to develop a “SRF” candle 

that we can sell for an ongoing fundrais-

er and at our events.  

I wrap up my three years of ministry 

training classes this fall and begin a 6 

month course – Non-profit Management 

Institute – through JMU in October.  

Upcoming: 

I have been asked to read a book written 

by a local fellow bereaved mom. The book 

is being published by a Christian pub-

lishing company and has asked the au-

thor for peer reviews.  

Our group is planning “shelf-stable” food 

baskets for newly bereaved families as 

well as additional support events at our 

office.  

Besides our regularly scheduled meet-

ings, we have our annual “Remembering 

our Babies Walk” in October, our annual 

meal in November, and our annual can-

dlelight ceremony in December. We also 

have several fundraisers in the works 

with details to come. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Regina Cyzick Harlow 


